The AGM of Thornthwaite with Padside Parish Meeting was held on Thursday 25th  March 2010 at 8.00 p.m. after notice was duly given.

8 parishioners attended and Councillor John Fort was welcomed.

Election of Chairman. Alan Wells proposed and Phil Claughton seconded that Mr Bill Dowling remain as Chairman for the coming year..

Apologies were received from Tim and Janice Scott, Les Ellington and Martin Walsh.

Minutes of the meeting were read by the clerk and David Field proposed and Phil Claughton seconded that they represented a true record of the meeting.

The provision of a notice board was mentioned and it was decided someone should look into sorting one out during this next year.

Finances.  The clerk reported that there was £653 in the account after the donation of £1000 was made to Hookstone Memorial Hall to help upgrade the heating in the hall.

The income for the year was precept £475, Garden rent £5.00, NEEB Wayleave £12.34.

The expenditure was £50 for Yorkshire Audit fees.

It was agreed the precept should remain at £475.  

It was possible some money might be required to help a bio-diversity site during the next year.
Planning.  The clerk mentioned the applications received during the year.
Greenhow 106 Agreement.  Mr Martin Walsh had sent a report regarding the above and this was read out to the meeting.  Everyone agreed Mr Walsh was doing a good job for the Parish.
AOB The dew ponds at Duck Street were mentioned.
Counc Fort informed the meeting about developments for the school at Forest Moor. 

The Fire Station at Summerbridge might possibly be moving onto the Industrial Estate where they will be able to have a fire tower.

HBC recycling area on Penny Pot Lane was progessing.

Ian Burgess was the person to contact if roundels for footpaths were required.

The meeting closed at 8.55 p.m.

